
Written testimony on House Bill 1208 

 

Chairman Ruby and House Transportation Committee Members 

 

 My name is Kevin Herrmann, 300 Fair St. SW, Beulah, ND. I am representing 

myself as a North Dakota taxpayer. 

 I stand oppose to House Bill 1208. The idea of individuals who are exempt from 

having an operator’s license in 39-06-02 is totally wrong. Now, House Bill 1208 

would include agriculture worker from a totally different country that has an H-2A 

visa exempt having a North Dakota operator license is insane. The farmer who 

acquires a worker from different country might hardly speak English or hardly 

understand our English language. I do not feel safe allowing agriculture worker 

from a different country driving on our North Dakota road unless the individual 

passes a North Dakota written and driving test just we all had to do. 

 I grew up on a farm north of Zap. House Bill 1208 is not needed. 

 

Please give House Bill 1208 a DO NOT PASS  

 

Kevin Herrmann 

300 Fair St. SW 

Beulah, ND 58523 

701-873-4163 


